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6 March 2013
Dear Mr Kenny,

Consultation on siting requirements for broadband cabinets
London Councils welcomes this opportunity to comment the government’s proposals to change the planning system in relation to the siting of broadband infrastructure.

London Councils is committed to fighting for more resources for the capital and getting the best possible deal for London’s 33 local authorities.  We lobby key stakeholders, develop policy and do all we can to help our boroughs improve the services they deliver.  We also run a range of services ourselves, all designed to make life better for Londoners.

London Councils supports the Government’s ambition of ensuring that the UK is fully connected to a high speed broadband service.  However, we are strongly opposed to proposals to remove planning controls for the siting of broadband cabinets. 

Removal of boroughs’ (already insufficient) ability to control the visual appearance of their communities is inherently anti-localist, and runs contrary to the Government’s stated localist intentions. Greater, not lesser, planning powers are needed for local communities to mitigate the negative impact of telecoms companies’ actions. 

Indeed, not only are current planning protections already considered to be weak, but current practice by telecoms operators is often poor and lacking in cooperation with local communities. Further weakening both the legislative protections available and simultaneously placing greater faith in the willingness and capacity of telecoms companies to take a sensitive approach to broadband infrastructure siting is likely to produce less community support for the deployment of broadband infrastructure. It is also likely to result in an additional cost burden onto local government, and possibly even also endanger road users.
In addition, there is no certainty that a Code of Practice, as proposed in the consultation, will take these concerns into account or whether, even if they are taken into account, that these considerations will have the necessary degree of weight attached to them to both ensure consistency and to enforce compliance. 
The detail of London Councils’ concerns is in our formal response to the consultation, which is attached as Appendix 1. 

Should you need any further information, please contact London Councils using the details above.

Yours sincerely,
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Cllr Chris Roberts 
London Councils’ Planning Portfolio Holder
Appendix 1
London Councils’ response to DCMS Consultation on siting requirements for broadband cabinets

1. Do respondents agree with the proposal to extend the relaxation of the restriction on the deployment of overhead infrastructure to protected areas, and to remove the prior approval requirement for protected areas?
No. There are a number of serious concerns over what the government is proposing in relation to broadband cabinets, and they have not taken full account of the inherent problems posed.
Notwithstanding the fact that the proposals are a direct challenge to local communities’ abilities to shape how their area looks, which is in direct contrast to the Government’s oft-stated desire to give communities more power over their neighbourhoods, there are a number of practical objections to the proposals.
Boroughs have in the past been concerned that some telecoms operators (or their contractors):-

· do not notify boroughs of their works, or do so after the 56 day period has expired; 

· send in multiple applications that the borough cannot possibly reasonably process in the time period (or send in ones that are not relevant to the borough); 

· send in letters that do not appear to constitute prior notification but are later claimed to be so by the installer. 

The effect of this relatively relaxed planning regime has been that broadband cabinets have been placed inappropriately, obstructing pavements, restricting road-user sightlines, countering borough projects to remove street clutter and improve the public realm, and adversely affecting local residents’ amenity. 

Local authorities have legal duties under equalities legislation to ensure access to footways for everybody, including wheelchair users and the visually impaired. There have been cases in the past where broadband boxes have reduced a pavement’s width to less than the legal requirement for wheelchair use, or have been put in places where they cause particularly severe problems for the visually impaired. In other cases telecoms infrastructure has been placed on a street in such a way as to block sight lines for road users. This obviously has very significant implications for road and pedestrian safety.  

In some cases telecoms infrastructure has been placed in locations on streets that have recently been improved, often at great expense, by local authorities. Sometimes these have been in conservation areas or even World Heritage sites. Notwithstanding the adverse visual impact this has, this will often mean that some of the borough’s investment in the public realm will have been wasted, as after it is has been made it is damaged by a telecoms company. 

Long-standing experience by boroughs of what they see as telecoms companies’ insensitive approach to installing on-street infrastructure have led to strong and 
widespread concerns in local government that greater, not less, planning protection is needed. ‘Street furniture’ whatever its origin or purpose, should be placed in a way that 
secures the agreement and ‘buy in’ of the local community - both the borough and local residents. The proposals do not currently do this.
4. Do you agree that the duration of the proposed changes being [sic] limited to 5 years?

London Councils is opposed to these proposals and does not consider that they should be implemented at all, let alone for 5 years.



